

Our Reference: E14.8164

13 February 2014

Broulee Mossy Point Community Assoc c/- R Hayward rossdh@bigpond.com

Dear Sir/Madam

Shared Path Construction – Grant Street Broulee

As part of the Capital Program identified in Council's Operational Plan 2013-14 Council proposes to carry out the construction of a concrete shared pathway along Grant Street Broulee this financial year. This path will link the existing shared path at Heath Street through to the gravel road past McNee Street, which is the continuation of the Broulee to North Head cycle route (Bro1). These works will also include minor realignment of the Grant Street centreline and pavement widening and the provision of kerb and gutter and concrete edge strip in some sections.

The replacement of the bus shelter and installation of a new stormwater pipe system from Heath Street towards Imlay Street will be undertaken in conjunction with the works.

Council's design staff are currently preparing a detailed design of the project and we seek your comments on the proposal to assist in identifying any issues which may be incorporated into the plans. .

Attached is a draft concept plan showing the route of the proposed shared path (project 4592 set C sh1 10/02/2014). The plan shows the proposed shared path in a grey colour with the existing power poles shown in an orange colour.

To provide comments on the proposed pathway by the closing date, you can use one of the methods listed below:

- Send an email to <u>council@eurocoast.nsw.gov.au</u>
- Use the feedback form on Council's website
- Write to the General Manager, Eurobodalla Shire Council, PO Box 99, Moruya 2537

It would assist if you could make reference in your comments on the proposed shared path for Grant Street Broulee, to file E14.8164.

../2

Feedback on the planning of the proposed shared path will be received by Council up until Friday 28 February 2014.

Should you have any further enquiries please contact Council's Design Officer Dave Hunter on 4474 1247.

If you have any enquiries once the construction work has commenced, please see the Works Supervisor on-site or contact the Moruya Depot on 02 4474 1091.

Yours faithfully

Greg Miller

Divisional Manager Technical Services